

P.O. Box 67266 Phoenix, Arizona, 85082

Phone: (623) 698-9313





CH

85233

Sept. 2012 Fanbelt Flyer

Next meeting is Sept 5th 2012 - Meeting start time 7:00 PM

It is with great sadness that I inform you that Bobbie Stephenson has past. He has not been a member or our club for very long, but he had a deep love for the Corvair and was not shy with getting involved with our club activities. He was elected to our board last fall and was a breath of fresh air whenever he walked into the room at our meetings. He proudly showed off his car and told his stories to everyone. He will be missed. At the time that his daughter notified John of his passing, she said there would be a memorial service in Sept. As soon as we know the details we will let you know.

Upcoming events:

Nominations for the officers and board members at the Sept. meeting. Please bring who you want to run your club to the meeting, we look forward to knowing your wishes. We will also need to vote on a board replacement with the unexpected passing of our much loved board member Bobbie Stephenson.

Start shining up those cars, trucks and vans, it is that time of year again. The Annual Anniversary Corvair Car show is on October 6th, 2012. We will have our usually donations to the area food bank as the entry fee. This year it is to Celebrate the 1963 Corvair.

We are still looking for members willing to share their love of the Corvair in one of our newsletters. If you are interested in sharing your experiences, contact Mary at 480-242-1211. Come join us at the meeting and make it the best club in Arizona.

Prez Sez

Well it been 2 months sense our last newsletter and its been a hot summer. Hope everyone has been working on those Corvairs. I know A few have because I had a few come and get parts. I also have seen lots of Corvairs out there for sale. Hum I wonder if it has to do with or economy or if Corvair owners are getting older and just don't want to own them anymore. I hope everyone got everything they needed to get done.

On a Sad Note one of your board members passed away 2 weeks ago, Bobby Stephenson the gentlemen that bought Adam's car passed away in his sleep. His daughter called me to let me know. I think they are planning a memorial service in the near future, but I don't have a date as of this date. Watch the clubs website for more info and we will let you know when we get it. Our prays go out to his family.

Well we have a lot of stuff coming up for the club. We have our elections coming up. I did get to chew the fat as they say in the IL. area with some club members and I think I will run one more year for president but if there is anyone out there that wants to run please do not be afraid to submit your name. We need nominations to fill the club officers. Please bring them to the next meeting. We also have our October Anniversary show coming up at Thorobred Chevrolet. We will have breakfast and lunch served, so lets get those cars out there and show them off. I hope to have stubby out there. I have been working on her as much as I can in my free time so I got a lot done. Just hope that I can get her done in time.

I have been in touch with a lot of different clubs that have asked us to join them at there club events. I will have a list to go over at the meeting so we as a group can pick out a few of theses shows we would like to go to.

If there is something or place you think the club should go or explore please let us know. We are all looking for that different place to go and show our cars and always looking for new adventures.

Another things to mention as we start the end of the year shows is the fan belt toss in October this year I believe it's the third Friday of the month. The weekend before Halloween. So lets not forget to get your tickets for that car this year. I will have more on that at the meeting.

I also have some info from a club in Sun City Arizona that is putting on a show and Swap meet in January 2013. It is expected to be a big show and swap. I will have more of that at the meeting too. SOOOO in short don't miss the meeting. Come out have a good time, show your support and hopefully meet our new members and bring your ideas.

Looking forward to seeing some pictures of the Convention and seeing you all there.

Love you all your Prez, John

Secretary's Report

The June meeting of the Cactus Corvair Club was called to order at 7 PM by President John Seaman in the Service Area waiting room at Thorobred Chevrolet because Thorobred was using the meeting room that CCC usually used for one of their own meetings. As this was the last meeting before the summer break, attendance was low,, a total of 9 attendees including guest Brian Jackson who has a 1962 Rampside.

The bulk of the meeting was taken up friendly random discussions. President Seaman reminded everyone that elections for club officers would be held after the

summer break, and that CCC members should be prepared with nominations. The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM

Respectfully submitted Bob Rencenberger, Secretary

Tech Session- Please forward or bring any idea's for Tech Sessions to the meeting. We would love to share your knowledge and share you ideas. Contact Mary Seaman at 480-242-1211 if you are unable to attend the meeting.

Your Story of the Corvair, we also would love to share your love of the Corvair, please contact us at 480-242-1211 if you are willing to share your story. I will contact you back and write up your story or if you would like to write it , I will get it printed in the newsletter. Whichever is easier for you.

An Amish boy and his father were in a mall.

They were amazed by almost everything they saw, but especially by two shiny, silver walls that could move apart and then slide back together again.

The boy asked, 'What is this, Father?'
The father (never having seen an elevator) responded,
'Son, I have never seen anything like this in my life. I don't know what it is'.

While the boy and his father were watching with amazement, a large old lady in a wheelchair moved up to the moving walls and pressed a button.

The walls opened and the lady rolled between them into a small room. The walls closed and the boy and his father watched the small circular numbers above the walls light up sequentially.

They continued to watch until it reached the last number and then the numbers began to light in the reverse order.

Finally the walls opened up again and a gorgeous 24-year-old blonde stepped out.

The father said quietly to his son..... 'Go get your mother.'



IS YOUR COMPUTER ACTING SLUGGISH

OR FREEZING? WE'LL FIX YOU UP.



OfficeMax

Come Visit us at 2950 W. Apache Trail Apache Junction, AZ 85120 (480) 671-6999

